
 

January 31, 2024 

Dear Parents: 

Thank you for your prayers and support! Winter weather is upon us, if you did not receive a message on 

your phone that school was cancelled, please stop by the office and let us know. This is one of the 

easiest and quickest ways to get information out to you. We ask that you remember to bring coats and 

hats with their name in them, we have had several students without coats or only light jackets. We go 

outside for recess if at all possible and they need to have winter coats.  We are asking that if your child is 

sick or not feeling well, they need to stay home until they are feeling better.  If your child is running a 

fever, has diarrhea, or is vomiting, they must be free of these symptoms for 24 hours before they can 

return to school.   

We will be opening enrollment for the 2024/2025 school year, for preschool, elementary and 

middle/high school students on February 1, 2024.  We are working very hard to keep our tuition prices 

the same as last year.  However, there will be a minimal increase in some fees.  We all know that food 

has jumped considerably over the last year or so.  It has been tough on our cook this year, but she has 

done a great job of providing good meals that the kids really like. We want to continue this for next year, 

but to get back on budget we will have to raise meal prices.  For those parents wanting to re-enroll, you 

will need to check your email for an invite to enroll.  Click on the link, as enrollment for the 2024/2025 

school year will be online. 

 For our active-duty military families, you might want to look up Renew A Nation online for possible 

financial assistance.  For our veterans, you will want to look up Folds of Honor online for possible 

financial assistance.  These are both great organizations that our parents have used the last few years 

for financial assistance.  After checking these out, if you qualify, you will want to enroll ASAP!  Please 

talk with Mrs. Vera Militti for more information. 

We will be having our Papa John’s Super Bowl fundraiser from February 8-11 for all carryout orders.  We 

will send home flyers next week so you can plan ahead.  There will be NO SCHOOL at WCA on 

President’s Day, February 19. 

Please take caution when you are parking in the back parking lot and preschoolers are walking to and 

from the playground.  Do not pass them, be patient and let them get safely to their destination. 

Again, we would like to invite you to our church for worship! If you are looking for a church home, come 

join us in worship on Sunday mornings at 8:30 or 11:00, with Sunday School at 9:45.  We also have 

Wednesdays at Westside that start at 5:30 with a homemade meal for the whole family and study 

groups after that.  We would love to see you on both days. We are currently having a diaper/canned 

soup drive for the Free Women’s Clinic of Pulaski County.  Anyone that would like to help with this, just   

simply purchase a package of diapers or cans of soup and drop them off at the church or school office by 

Feb. 7th. 

1 John 3:23, “And this is His commandment, that we believe in the name of His Son Jesus Christ and 

Love one another, just as He commanded us.” 

David Hartley                                   Elaine King                                            Jackie Morrison                            

Principal                                            Asst. Principal                                      Preschool Director                    


